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against the University Party,
but rather, an endorsement
based solely on the compara-
tive merits of the two individ-
uals involved, as I feel it
should be."

Pepper polled over 900 votes
in Tuesday's election. Powell
received over 2,100 votes and
O'Toole got over 1,800.

A protest has been filed with

the elections board concerning
Tuesday's election for legisla-
tor in Men's District Five.

The protest was filed by Joe
Chandler, an incumbent UP
legislator in the district.

Elections Board Chairman
Arthur Hayes said the protest
was filed because Chandler was
listed as an SP candidate in-

stead of a UP candidate.

Need Mustang

During Jubilee?
Any UNC student who pur-

chases an advance ticket to
the Roger Miller Show will be
eligible for the drawing for the
use of a Ford Mustang GT for
Jubilee weekend.

The winner must be present
at the Roger Miller Show to
be held in Carmichael Audi-
torium March 29 at 8 p.m.

The Mustang is being pro-
vided by Crowell-Littl- e Ford
Company for use by the win-
ner during Carolina's biggest
party weekend.

Tickets are now on sale at
the Graham Memorial Infor-
mation desk and are avail-
able at Chase Cafeteria from
5--7 p.m. Monday through Fri-
day for $1 per ticket. General
admission tickets and all tick-
ets at the door will be $1.50.

Only UNC students with ad-

vance ticket" will be included
in the drawing for the Mus-
tang. Members of the Graham
Memorial Board of Directors,
the GM Activities Board and
employees of Graham Memor-
ial will not be eligible for the
drawing.

The Good Time Singers will
accompany the star of Tues-
day's show, Roger "King of the
Road" Miller.

Non - UNC winners will be
presented a Roger Miller Al-

bum, courtesy of the Record
Bar.

Purely Endorses O'Toole
For Presidential Run-Of-f

By LYTT STAMPS
DTI I Staff Writer

Present laws dealing with
sexual deviation are inade-
quate, according to the views
presented at a panel discus-
sion in the Law School yester-
day afternoon.

Panelist Robinson Everette,
a Duke law professor, discuss-
ed the problems of enforcing
the present laws. He cited the
vagueness of the present law
along with the extent to which
it serves as a deterent of ho-
mosexuality or other deviance.

"There is a wide spectrum of
laws dealing with this prob-
lem," he said. "Punishment
ranges from the death sen-
tence to no sentence at all in
places where it is not a viola-
tion."

Norman Pomrenke, assist-
ant director of the Institute of
Government, said the prob-
lem of punishment depends on
this "area policing."

"Each community develops
a level of enforcement which
it wants. It also devebps a
level of tolerance."

Superior Court Judge Allen
Gwn said enforcement of laws
dealing with sexual deviation
cause frustration in two ways.

"First, there is frustration for
those who are to be tried. Sec-
ond, there is frustration for
those of us who try them," he
said.

"This is caused by the di-
vergence of laws dealing with
sexual deviation."

Gwyn cited the evolution of
North Carolina law as an ex-
ample. He said the punishment
beginning in 1837 was death.
The law was changed in 1869
to provide for a prison term
ranging from five to 60 years.

In 1965, the law was amend-
ed again to provide for either

PATTI FIELDS. Carolina coed and the reigning Miss Orange
County, has been wearing her hair in several different shades
these days. See page three for the story.

DTH Photo by Jock Lauterer.

By GLENN MAYS
DTH Staff Writer

Bill Purdy, vice - president
elect of the student body, yes
terday publicly endorsed Ted- -
dy O'Toole for Student Body
President in Tuesday's run-o- ff

election.
In a statement to The Daily

Tar Heel Purdy said, "I want
to thank all the people who
supported me and express my
appreciation for the help they
gave me. I hope I am able
to vindicate their trust in me.
I am whole - heartedly sup-
porting Teddy O'Toole for stu-

dent body president.
"During the campaign it be-

came apparent to me that Ted-
dy is not only the most capa-
ble candidate but the sincerest

a prison term or a fine to be
determined at the discretion of
the judge.

Gwyn said laws in neighbor-
ing states which differ widely
with the North Carolina law.
He said the maximum prison
term in Virginia until the 1950's
was 3 years. In Georgia, one
may receive life imprisonment

"Courts have to follow the
legislative mandate," Gwyn
said.

Lee Bounds, director of the
N. C. Prisons Dept. and chair-
man of a legislative commis-
sion to study N. C. laws, dis-
cussed the problem of dealing
with deviants after they re-
ceive a sentence.

"Guards cannot see every-
thing which goes on in a pris-
on. We can't assure a man
a night's sleep."

He said one of the problems
in N. C. prisons is the con-
struction plan. He said today's
prisons were designed for the
days when prisoners were
chained in their bed each night.

"We are attempting to break
up dormitories," Bounds said.

Dr. Myron Liptzin, UNC in-
structor of psychiatry, said
sexual deviants are not anti-
social or violent as the public
feels they are.

"They are timid, non - viol-
ent and sick," he said. "Our
knowledge in the field is lim-
ited. We see only a minute
sample and have a problem in
identifying them."

Rev. Harry Smith, Presby-
terian campus pastor, said
the law fails to distinguish be-
tween deviance involving two
consenting adults and an adult
which forces himself on a min-
or.

The panel discussion was
moderated by Daniel Pollit,
UNC law professor.

so poor I was made in Japan."
After his parents' death he

lived with an uncle in Okla-

homa. He wrote his first song
at six and started doing odd
jobs to save money for a gui-

tar.
Miller says he was educated

in the "Crash of 1952." After
driving a jeep in the Korean
War he turned to driving a
firetruck in Amarillo, Texas.
Then he headed to Nashville
where he became a success
as a bellhop.

He joined a traveling musi-
cal show and then wrote his
first hit, "Invitation to the
Blues."

Then this versatile entertain-
er began playing drums for
Faron Young, and by this time
people like Andy Williams and
Patti Page and Burl Ives
were all singing his songs and
making them hits.

Group Inducts 24

Rev. Richardson
Talks On MythMiller's Parents So Poor

He Was 'Made In Japan9

ham Memorial. All new mem-
bers of the commission must
be present.

Bob Wilson, chairman of the
commission announced inter-
views for orientation counse-
lors for next fall will begin
Monday and run through Fri-
day. Interested students should
sign up in Graham Memorial.

English Conference
Three members of the De-

partment of English are par-
ticipating in programs at the
National Conference on College
Composition and Communica-
tion at Denver.

The three are Dr. Fred H.
Macintosh, Dr. William A. Mc-

Queen and Dr. Robert Bain.
The conference started yes-

terday and continues through
Sunday.

To SP
By GLENN MAYS
DTH Staff Writer

Sonny Pepper, independent
candidate for president of the
Student Body, yesterday pub-
licly endorsed Bob Powell for
Student Body President in
Tuesday's run-of- f election.

In a statement to The Daily
Tar Heel he said, "I first want
to express publicly my sincere
thanks and appreciation to
everyone who supported me
last Tuesday. I can't empha-
size enough, however, the im-
portance of the run - off elec-
tion, particulary since so much
is at stake in choosing the
leader of student government
for next year.

"A number of people have
urged me to remain aloof from
the run - off campaign and
not take a position on the can-
didates running, and normally
I wouldn't feel compelled to ac-

tively involve myself in an elec-
tion in which I was not a can-
didate.

"I have worked in student
government for four years,
however, and have contributed
a great deal of time and ener-
gy, to improve that institution.
As a result I have more than
just an average interest and
concern for the success of
next year's student govern-
ment.

"Both parties in the cam-
paign have proposed a number
of excellent ideas and pro-
grams for next year which will
form the basis of a good ad-
ministration. But my major
concern is with the man who
is going to be elected, not the
party, and after considering
both candidates carefully, I
feel strongly that Bob Powell
is the best man to lead stu-
dent government next year.

"Both candidates are per-
sonal friends of mine, and I

. have worked with them for the
past several years in a num-
ber of different areas. I favor
not only Bob's experience and
leadership abilities, but also
his overall understanding of
what student government is
and should be.

"I do want to make it clear
that this is not, an endorsement
for the Student Party or

contract with Mercury Rec-

ords will appear in a free con-

cert in Graham Memorial
Lounge tonight at 8.

It will be the first local ap-

pearance of "The Virginians",
made up of juniors Bill Swof-for- d

and Bob Hinkle and Dan-

ny Shepherd, a UNC graduate.
The first 45 rpm record of

the pop vocal group, "Carni-

val", will be released in ear-
ly April.

The Virginians will appear
on the Bob Hope Show to be
held in Raleigh April 1.

Swofford is a Morehead
Scholar from North Wilkes-bor- o

majoring in RTVMP. Hin-

kle is from Asheville and is
also an RTVMP major. Both
are members of Chi Phi fra-

ternity.
Shepherd was a member

of ATO while at Caolina. He
is now working toward his
graduate math degree at Wake
Forest College.

The group was formed on
campus last school year to
sing folk music. During Easter
vacation last year the group
went to New York City and
appeared at the Bitter End
and at Gerde's Folk City.

After an audition for the In-

ternational Talent Association
they were signed to a seven
week tour of Canada for last
summer.

By the end of last summer,
the group had changed its
musical material so that their
performances featured pop
music, Broadway hits and
folk songs.

Many of their musical num-

bers are their owti composi-

tions.
UNC's Keith McClelland and

Vic Lipscomb will accompany
The Virginians on the drum
and bass in tonight's concert.

Tonight's one and a half
hour program will consist of
20 songs including "Day-
dream," "Homeward Bound
and "Soon It's Going to Rain."

Local Singing Sensations

Will Hold Free Concert

person I know in wanting to
work for the good of the stu-- .
dent body. I urge all those who
supported me to put their full
support behind Teddy u looie.
I hope those who favored the
smendment to put president
and vice president on the
slate system will uphold the
principle involved here.

To those who were against
the amendment I hope they
will consider the best effici-

ency and well being of stu-

dent government which as we
have seen this year required
the closest cooperation be-

tween the president and vice
president."

Purdy, UP, won the vice
presidency by an overwhelm-
ing majority over Don Wilson
in Tuesday's election.

While Canon of Durham
Cathedral, he wrote Preface to
Bible Study, Christian Apolo-
getics, The Biblical Doctrine
of Work, and Genesis MX.

In 1953 he accepted a Pro-
fessorship to the University of
Mottingham. There he wrote
The Gospel According to St.
John, An Introduction to the
Theology of the New Testa-
ment, The Bible in an Age of
Science, and History Sacred
and Profane (1964).

While at the University of

.., V'

DEAN RICHARDSON

Nottingham, he also served as
an Honorary Canon at Derby
Cathedral.

In 1964 he left Nottingham
and is now Dean of the York
Minister.

Steven's mother, Mrs. J. C.
Rodgers, said, "I think most
of the parents wish their chil-
dren weren't involved."

She added, "I still can't be-
lieve Steven is the ringlead-
er."

Mrs. Rodgers said she hadn't
heard much about the quality
of the food because her chil-

dren go home for lunch most
of the time and she said she
hadn't heard of the plans un-

til the picketing had started.
Superintendent Harold Bush

was reluctant to talk at all
today about the affair, say-
ing, 1 don't want to be quoted
about anything."

Yesterday, however, he said,
"The food isn't really that
bad. We expect this all to die
down when a few cases of
spring fever subside."

The weather today was not
conductive to spring fever.

The Very Reverand Alan
Richardson, Dean of York, will
tackle the perennial problem
of Myth and its relation to
religion when he speaks April
18 in the Carolina Symposium.

Few would question Dean
Richardson's qualifications to
speak on the topic. Myth and
the Supernatural, "Man's at-

tempt to 'explain' the Abso-

lute.
"Professor Alan Richardson

is a theologian whose praise
is (or deserves to be) in all
churches on account of both
the books he has written and
those he has edited," the edi-

tor of Theology once wrote.
As one of the foremost schol-

ars of the modern church, he
has written several books on
the conflict between faith and
reason in Chrstian Theology.
After receiving his M. A.
from the University of Liver-
pool, he became Intercollegiate
Secretary for the Student
Christian Movement, serving
at the same time as curate at
St. Savior and their as an as-

sistant chaplain in Liverpool
Cathedral.

Richardson received his Doc-

tor of Divinity from Oxford-
shire and as chaplain at Ripon
Hall in Oxford from 1931-193- 3.

In 1934 he was a tutor in
Jesus College of Oxford. After
serving as Vicar of Cambridge
in Northumberland from 1934

to 1938 and as Study Secre-
tary to the Student Chrstian
Movement from 1938 to 1943,

he accepted the position of
Sixth Canon of Durham

By CAROL GALLANT
DTH Staff Writer

Roger Miller's wife has
coined a word for her hus-

band realness. Not only is
this performer "real" but suc-

cessful. He received so many
Grammies (the highest award
a singer can receive) from the
National Academy for Record-
ing Arts and Science that he
needed help carrying them off
the stage last year.

Miller will be at Carolina
next Tuesday for an 8 p.m.
concert in Carmichael Audi-

torium singing the songs that
have made him famous in-

cluding "Chug a Lug," "Dang
Me," "Doo-Wack-A-D- oo ," and
"King of the Road."

This performer has the kind
of background story that press
agents go wild over. As Mill-

er puts it, "My parents were

Chug - A
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- Lug Your Way

Honor
Gamma Alpha Lambda, wo-

men's freshman honorary so-
ciety, initiated 24 members last
night.

To be eligible, a freshman
must have a 3.5 or better av-
erage for the first semester.

New members who join the
18 present members are Judith
Kay Andrews, Julia Ann Bell,
Joan Louise Davison, Virginia
Norman Fisher, Theresa Page
Ford, Virginia Borden Gra-
ham, Louise Foushee Horney,
Alice Coe Jorgensen and Judith
Ann Moore Mewborn.

Also, Susan Elizabeth Moore,
Caroline Annette Nicholson, Jo-
anna Antoinette Peebles,
Mary Caroline Rowe, Susan
Brite Stafford, Sina Grace
Stevenson, Margaret Ellen
Sugg, Ramona Hope Taylor,
Edna Mae Turner, Susan Mary
Wallace, Kathleen Louise Zo-be- l,

Cheryl Lynn Arnold, Mary
Roxana Daugherty, Gladys El-
len Dixon and Linda Kaye
Whitfield.

Miller Wins Award

The Rev. E. Thomas Miller,
associate campus pastor at the
Presbyterian Church, has been
selected as a Tower Room
Scholar at Union Theological
Seminary in Virginia in Rich-
mond. He will be in resi

By ANDY MYERS
DTH Staff Writer

Steve Kropelnicke downed
five big mugs of cider yes-

terday in a last ditch effort to
come from behind and cap-

ture the Roger Miller "Chug-A-Lug- "

contest.
Kropelnicke, who consumed

a total of two-and-a-h- alf quarts
of apple cider, opened his
throat and let slide the fifth

ce cup of cider in a run-
off between the three 3.8 sec-

ond chuggers.
"Uuuurrrrrp," Kropelnicke

said after his victory.
The two other 3.8ers were

Larry Modlin, whose first at-

tempt took five seconds, and
Richard Irving, whose two
earlier tries took six and 4 5

seconds.
In the girls' division Jan

Wuehrmann drank a cup of
cider in 14 seconds flat to win
two free tickets to the Roger
Miller concert Tuesday in Car-

michael Auditorium.
Second and third in the girls'

contest were Sherry O'Donnell
at 22.5 seconds and Miriam
Dorsey at 28 seconds.

A winners got two tickets
to the show, and Kropelnicke
and Miss Weuhermann each
got a Roger Miller album,
compliments of the Record
Bar. The contest was spon-

sored by Graham Memorial.
Campus Security Chief Ar-

thur Beaumont and Student
Government Finance Secre-
tary Mrs. Frances Sparrow
were the official judges. The
contest took place on the side

dence from Monday to April 8.
The Tower Room program

gets pastors away from the
schedules which make syste-
matic study difficult to achieve.
Each of the group of seven to
ten scholars engages in his own
intensive study in the "Tower
Room" of the Seminary li-

brary.
Each day they meet with a

faculty member to discuss re-
cent developments in theology
and the world, particularly as
those changes affect the pas-
tor and his effective ministry.

'66 Orientation Staff
The campus orientation com-

mission announced yesterday
the following people have been
appointed to serve on the 1966
orientation staff. The new
members are Elder Witt, Bill
Bell, Bob Coleman, Ann Jam-ieso- n,

Bob Shepherd, Taylor
Branch, Mike Menius, Julia
Knott, Nancy Gayle Young and
Priscilla Hager.

Also Hugh Saxon, Patty De-lane- y,

Bill Findlay, Bill Bow-
man, Alice Graham, Sue Not-
tingham, Billy Jarmon, Jed
Dietz, Penny Cromartie, Char-
lie Evans, Birch Lipford, Gene
Matthews and Faith Fogle.

The first staff meeting will
be held tonight at 7 in Gra

To Roger
walk outside Graham Memor-
ial.

Kropelnicke, a sophomore
from Lake Texaway, started
late in the contest. His first
time at the table he dribbled
and was disqualified.

Not content to see his near-mis- s

drowned by faster chug-
gers who weren't so sloppy,
he came back and guzzled the
cider in four seconds.

Still not satisfied, Kropel-
nicke tried again and drib-
bled again. The contest was
winding to a close, the girls
had already finished, and Kro-
pelnicke still wasn't ready to
quit.

There was a lull in the
crowd. Someone took the nee-
dle off the scratchy Roger
Miller record of "Chug-A-Lug- ."

Kropelnicke stepped up, said
a prayer for his intestines, and
swallowed his fourth mug in
3.8 seconds tying for first
place.

The crowd cheered. A few
seconds later, during the run-
off, Kropelnicke downed his
fifth mug in a triple playoff to
win the grand prize.

The contest had more than
50 entrants. Chief Beaumont
got things started by drinking
the first mug of cider. His
time was 14.5 seconds.

Vance Furr, a persistent
contestant, tried three times.
The first time he couldn't do
better than seven seconds. The
next time he complained about
a hair in his cider, and the
third time he stole the cider
without even trying.

By STEVE BENNETT
DTH Staff Writer

Two UNC students and a
UNC graduate who have been
signed to a five-ye- ar recording

Miller
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THE OL' PRO GUZZLES some
of that yummy amber brew.
(Very non - alcoholic, bat of
course!)

'Shape Up Or Ship Out'
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CINCINNATI (AP) Young-
sters at a grade school in
suburban Wyoming didn't do
any picketing today of the
school lunchroom in their pro-
test of the quality of food be-

ing served.
That was the word from the

school but there was no defi-

nite explanation as to the rea-
son.

There seemed to be an idea,
however, that parents of the
youngsters didn't care much
for it and the accompanying
publicity. And, of course,
the weather may have had
something to do with it. The
temperatures was in the low
30s with some snow flurries.

Yesterday, the youngsters,
led by six-year-o- ld Steven
Rodgers paraded with signs
saying such things as "Shape
It Up, Or Ship It Out"
meaning the food.

GALLANT ATTEMPT DTH Secretary Carol Gallant takes a

turn in Thursday's GM sponsored "chag-a-lug- " contest. She
took 40 seconds to down the cider 36 off the best
time. DTH Photos by Jock Lauterer.
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